

## RECEIVED

June 14, 2018

₹JUN 15 2018

Dear Mayor Mason and Common Council,

Dept. of Public Works

Racine Area Manufacturers and Commerce (RAMAC), the chamber of commerce of the greater Racine area, is requesting to hold a special event at 300 5th Street. We would like to close the block immediately in front of our building on 5th Street – between Wisconsin Avenue and College Avenue – on August 23, 2018.

As a benefit and service to our members, RAMAC facilitates networking events each month. In the month of August, RAMAC would like to hold a special summer block party at our location on 5th Street in downtown Racine. Our networking events are very popular as a way for members to meet each other and build relationships in a relaxed, social setting. We plan to invite RAMAC member businesses along 5<sup>th</sup> Street to put up tents or booths to also be involved. Just in this immediate vicinity there are five RAMAC members that we will ask to participate. Then, all RAMAC members will be invited to attend the event. It is a free event open only to our membership.

We hope you will approve our request for a special event to support the business community.

Sincerely.

**Anna Clementi** 

anna Clement

**Operations Supervisor** 

Rain date: August 28,2018
12:00 nan - 8:00 PM